Bob,

A noise abatement notice has been served on the applicant in respect of noise from the kitchen extract system and also noise from the cooking operations within the kitchen itself.  The kitchen of the application site shares a party wall with the adjoining residential property 19 Newland Place. This application is required to move the kitchen extract system away from the boundary of the adjoining property so that the necessary mitigation works can be undertaken in respect of noise from the extract system.  The required mitigation work includes the installation of an acoustic enclosure around the extract flue but in its current location, right on the boundary with 19 Newland Place, there is insufficient space for this to be installed.  

In addition to moving the extract system to the façade of the rear extension the proposals include:

· enclosing the entire length of ducting and fan assembly in an acoustic housing

· the fitting of a new silencer before the fan

· new flexible connectors either side of the fan

· new anti-vibration mounts and bracket to all fixings

· the fitting of a high speed jet cowl

All the above will reduce the noise from the system.  The specification for the acoustic enclosure, however, must be as specified in the Noise Assessment Report referenced NS113 submitted by Blue Acoustics and not the specification in the report from Gromac Design and Build, unless the applicant can demonstrate that the acoustic performance of this structure is as good, or better than that recommended by Blue Acoustics. Gromac Design and Build are not acoustic consultants.

Complaints have been received about cooking odours.  The flue should ideally discharge the extracted air not less than 1m above the roof ridge of the main building.  If, for planning reasons this cannot be achieved the flue should discharge the extracted air not less than 1m above the eaves of the main building but a higher level of odour control will be required.  Discharging at below eaves height will mean an exceptionally high level of odour control will be required.  The flue height and method of odour control should be in accordance with the recommendations in the Defra Guidance The Control of Odour and Noise from Commercial Kitchen Exhaust Systems  2005.  

There would be no objections to the application subject to:

1. The completion of the work recommended in the assessment submitted by Gromac Design & Build.

2. The enclosure of the external ductwork and fan assembly in an acoustic housing that meets the performance specification recommended in the Noise Assessment Report referenced NS113 submitted by Blue Acoustics.

3. Confirmation that the stack height and method of odour control are in accordance with the recommendations in the Defra Guidance The Control of Odour and Noise from Commercial Kitchen Exhaust Systems  2005  to prevent cooking odours having an impact on amenity.
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